
 

 
2018 St Barths Bucket 

 

Notice 6 

 
The forecasts for Sunday show a potential for light air and a drop off in the afternoon. As such, 
competitors should be prepared for a shortened course. 
 
We will be sailing Wrong Way Around courses on Sunday and the race committee will be 
prepared to shorten course at Mark W and / or Mark A (Isle Coco). Competitors should ensure 
that they monitor the race committee channel (VHF 72) for the entire race and look for signals 
from a race committee boat in the vicinity of those two marks of the course. 
 
The race committee has the option to shorten course for individual classes while having others 
continue racing. This will be broadcast and in addition to Flag S the hoist will include the 
appropriate class flag(s) (A, B, C, D, E, J). 
 
If shortening at Mark W, the race committee boat will be anchored to the WNW of Mark W at a 
distance of approximately 500 metres. 
 
If shortening at Mark A (Ile Coco), the race committee boat will be anchored to the SE of the SE 
corner of Ile Coco at a distance of approximately 800 metres. 
 
In the event that the course is shortened, the Pursuit Fleet scoring will be in accordance with SI 
19.2. 
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